Proposed Qualified Medical Evaluator (QME) Regulations Forum Comments
Jim Plato	May 2, 2021
I see that in the proposed changes that the required hours for QME continuing education every 24 months will go from 12 hours to 16 hours and that additional mandatory subjects will be added, including items like ‘medical-legal billing,’ ‘bias training,’ etc.
I am currently an approved educational provider for the DWC Medical Unit until 7/6/22. If the proposed QME regulations are approved by OAL, will my current continuing education course approval remain in effect until 7/6/22 or will I have to re-apply to expand the number of hours and include the mandatory subjects prior to 7/6/22? And, if I am not required to do that until my course renewal date on 7/6/22, will QMEs who take my currently approved course have to take other approved courses for the additional 4 hours than contain the proposed mandatory subjects?
______________________________________________________________________
Jo C. Stroud, MD	May 1, 2021
I served as a QME from the onset until 2016, when I retired and moved to Hawaii.  The proposed changes are very reasonable and should proceed. It’s very important to have bias training, as well as enough training hours before appointment. Recertification and reappointment CEU hours need to be increased as well.  It’s quite easy to do most of this online.  Sending in one’s recent reports will give the review board an opportunity to review the quality of the QME report writing. It was a pleasure to serve the DWC form 1989 to 2016.  Thank you for the honor.
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